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State of Florida 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 0 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: October 4,2007 
Q $ /  TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Ann Cole, Commission Clerk - PSC, Office of Commission Clerk ‘3. 
./ ‘ 
L, L 

, 
I ,  

/J  ’/ ‘ 
Bridget M. Groom, Assistant to Commissioner Skop 

2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan Filed Pursuant to Rule 25-(+?:,:* 
I /  

c>:, - Communication Received in Docket Nos: 070297,298,299 and 301-E1 - Rdy.rehr.of c‘” 
.I \ 

1 L:! L ’  <- 6.0342, F.A.C. 4 ,  

This office has received the following correspondence: 

Phillip C. Allen, Port Director, Port Everglades 
Lori Vun Kannon, Director, Broward County Emergency Management 
Emma Shoaff, Mayor, Town of Pembroke Park 
James Bugyis, Sarasota Memorial, Health Care System 

The correspondence has not been viewed or considered in any way by Commissioner Nathan A. 
Skop. Under the terms of the advisory opinion from the Commission on Ethics (issued July 24, 
199 1 as CEO 9 1-3 1 -July 19, 199 l) ,  the following correspondence does not constitute an ex parte 
communication by virtue of the fact that it was not shown to the Commissioner. Because it is 
not deemed to be an ex parte communication, it does not require dissemination to parties 
pursuant to the provisions of section 350.042, Florida Statutes. However, in such cases 
Commissioner Skop has requested that a copy of the correspondence and this memo be, as a 
matter of routine, placed in the correspondence side of the file in this docket. 

Attachment 



STATE OF FLORIDA COMMISSIONERS: TIMOTHY DEVLIN, DIRECTOR 
DIWSION OF ECONOMIC REGULATION LISA POLAK EDGAR, CHAIRMAN 

MATTHEWM. CARTERII (850) 413-69oO 
KATRINA J. MCMURRIAN 
NANCY ARGENZIANO 
NATHAN A. SKOF 

October 2,2001 

Mr. James Bugyis 
Director of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
1700 South Tamiami Trail 
Sarasota, Florida 34239 

--- DISTRIBUTION: 

Re: Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan of Florida Power & Light, Docket 
NO. 070297-E1 

Dear Mr. Bugyis: 

Thank you for your letter of October 1, 2007, regarding the electric infrastructure storm 
hardening plan filed by Florida Power & Light Company (FPL). The Commission shares your 
interest in identifying and protecting critical inhtructure facilities f" power outages. Your letter 
has been placed in the correspondence side of the docket file to make it available for interested parties 
to review. 

The Commission staff has held a series of informal workshops with FPL and other Florida 
electric utilities and intervenors to review storm hardening plans, identify disputed issues, and 
potential areas for stipulation. The full Commission will hear testimony and consider evidence related 
to the storm hardening plans in a formal hearing scheduled to take place October 2-4, 2007. 
Following the hearing, staff will make a recommendation to the Commission on each utility's storm 
hardening plan. The Commission is expected to issue its decision in the form of an Order in late 
December 2007. 

Your interest in this docket is appreciated. Further information about this docket can be 
obtained &om the Commission's website at htto:Nww\s-.psc.state.fl.nd, 

Sincerely, 

Tim Devlin 
Director 

T J D K  
Cc: Ann Cole, Commission C l e r k 4  

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 2540 SHUMaRO OAK BOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, FL 323994850 
An Affirmative ActioniEqual Oppormnity Employer 

PSC Webaite: hRp:iiw.norid%psf.Com Internet E-mail: Euntsc@ps.sbt&us 
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COMMISSIONERS: TIMOTHY DEVLM, DIRECTOR 
LISA POLAK EDGAR, CHAIRMAN DNISION OF ECONOMIC REGULATION 
MATWEWM. CARTERII (850) 413-6900 

KATRINA J. MCMURRIAN 
NANCY ARGENZIANO 
NATHAN A. SKOP 070a47 / 076301 

October 1,2007 

I FPX, CLK - CORRESPOMENCE I 
Mr. Phillip C. Allen, Port Director 
Port Everglades Business Office 
1850 Eller Drive 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33316 DISTRIBUTION: 1 
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Re: Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan of Florida Power & Light, Docket 
NO. 070297-E1 

Dear Mr. Allen: 

Thank you for your letter of September 27, 2007, regarding the electric in&astructure storm 
hardening plan filed by Florida Power & Light Company (FPL). The Commission shares your 
interest in identifymg and protecting critical inhtructure facilities &om power outages. Your letter 
has been placed in the correspondence side of the docket file to make it available for interested parties 
to review. 

The Commission staff has held a series of informal workshops with FPL and other Florida 
electric utilities and intervenors to review storm hardening plans, identify disputed issues, and 
potential areas for stipulation. The 111 Commission will hear testimony and consider evidence related 
to the storm hardening plans in a formal hearing scheduled to take place October 2-4, 2007. 
Following the hearing, staff will make a recommendation to the Commission on each utility’s storm 
hardening plan. The Commission is expected to issue its decision in the form of an Order in late 
December 2007. 

Your interest in this docket is appreciated. Further information about this docket can be 
obtained h m  the Commission’s website at l i t~:/ /~~~.psc.state.fl .us/ .  

Sincerely, 

I 

Tim Devlin 
Director 

TJDKL 
Cc: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 

CAPITALCIRCLE OFFICECENTER 2540 SHUMARDOAKBOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, FL32399-0850 
An AlXmtive  Action I Equal Opprmnity Employer 

PSC Website http:ilww.lloridapsc.mm Internet Email: wntan@psc.swte.Il.us 
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STATE OF FLORIDA 
COMMISSIONERS: TIMOTHY DEVLIN, DIRECTOR 
LISA POLAK EDGAR, CHAIRMAN 
MATTHEW M. CARTER I1 (850)413-6900 
K A " N A  J. MCMURRIAN 
NANCY ARGENZIANO 
NATHAN A. SKOP 

DlVISlON OF ECONOMIC REGULATION 

0 
03 October 1,2007 r 3. 

DOCUMENT NO.JO 
DISTRIBUTION: 

Mr. Dan Lang, Administrator 
Halifax Health Medical Center 
303 N. Clyde Morris Blvd. 
Daytona Beach, Florida 321 14 

P m 
0 m .-I- 
rnl q 

Re: Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan of Florida Power & Light, Docket 
NO. 070297-E1 

Dear Mr. Lang: 

Thank you for your letter of September 28,2007, regarding the electric infrastructure storm 
hardening plan filed by Florida Power & Light Company WL). The Commission shares your 
interest in identifylng and protecting critical infiastructure facilities fiom power outages. Your letter 
has been placed in the correspondence side of the docket file to make it available €or interested patties 
to review. 

The Commission staff has held a series of informal workshops with FPL and other Florida 
electric utilities and intervenors to review storm hardening plans, identify disputed issues, and 
potential areas for stipulation. The full Commission will hear testimony and consider evidence related 
to the storm hardening plans in a formal hearing scheduled to take place October 2-4, 2007. 
Following the hearing, staff will make a recommendation to the Commission on each utility's storm 
hardening plan. The Commission is expected to issue its decision in the form of an Order in late 
December 2007. 

Your interest in this docket is appreciated. Further information about this docket can be 
obtained fiom the Commission's website at Ii~:/lunvw.usc.state.fl.us/. 

Sincerely, 

Tim Devlin 
Director 

TJDKL 
Cc: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 

CAPITAL CLRCLE OFPICE CENTER 2 9 0  SHUMARD OAKBOULEVAKD TALLWEE, FL 32399-0850 
An Allirmatiw Action / Equal Opportunity Employer 

PSC Website: hnp:llnwv.lloridapsc.rom Internet E-mail: mntacl@pscstatell.us 



h n 

STATE OF FLORIDA 
COMMISSIONERS TIMOTHY DEVLM, DIRECTOR 
LISA POLAK EDGAR, CHAIRMAN DNlSlON OF ECONOMIC REGULATION 
MATTHCW M. CARTER LI (850)413-6900 

KATXNA J. MCMUWN 

NATHAN A. SKOP 

0 70 34 710 7 0 
--I 
0 

c73 8 
P d d f C S l ? Y & X ?  @hmtmi%BfUrt ~ z -  m- PJ 

33‘9 P %E 

NANCY ARGENZIANO 

gz: 

October 1,2007 7: co 0 - 
0 - 

DOCUMENT NO./&?@O 7 
The Honorable Emma Shoaff 
Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park 
3150 S.W. 52”d Avenue 
Pembroke Park, Florida 33023 

n 

0 

L 
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Re: Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan of Florida Power & Light, Docket 
NO. 070297-E1 

Dear Mayor Shoaff: 

Thank you for your letter of September 26, 2007, regarding the electric infrastructure storm 
hardening plan tiled by Florida Power & Light Company (FPL). The Commission shares your 
interest in identifymg and protecting critical infrastructure facilities from power outages. Your letter 
has been placed in the correspondence side of the docket file to make it available for interested parties 
to review. 

The Commission staf€ has held a series of informal workshops with FPL and other Florida 
electric utilities and intervenors to review storm hardening plans, identify disputed issues, and 
potential areas for stipulation. The full Commission will hear testimony and consider evidence related 
to the storm hardening plans in a formal hearing scheduled to take place October 2-4, 2007. 
Following the hearing, staff will make a recommendation to the Commission on each utility’s storm 
hardening plan. The Commission is expected to issue its decision in the form of an Order in late 
December, 2007. 

Your interest in this docket is appreciated. Further information about this docket can be 
obtained from the Commission’s website at http://w?Yw.psc.state.fl.us/. 

Sincerely, 

Director 

TJDKL 
Cc: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 2540 S m  OAKBOULEVARD TALLAHASSEF, FT. 32399-0850 
An Afirmative Action I Equal Opportunily Employer 

PSC Website: hftp:llurw.flolidap~mm Internet E-mail: mntact@psr.stalefl.us 
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COMMISSIONERS: 
LISA POLAK EDGAR, CHAIRMAN 
MATTHEW M. CARTER I1 
K A T ~ A  J. MCMURRlAN 
NANCY ARGENZIANO 
NATHAN A. SKOP 

STATE OF FLORIDA 
TMOTHY DEVLM, DIRECTOR 
DNlSlON OF EmNOMlC REGULATION 
(850) 4 13-6900 

Ms. Lori Vun Kannon, Director 
Broward Emergency Management 
201 N.W. 84th Avenue 
Plantation, Florida 33324 

October 1,2007 

Agency 
WCIJMJ?,N'T NO. 

Re: Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan of Florida Power & Light, Docket 
NO. 070297-E1 

Dear Ms. Vun Kannon: 

Thank you for your letter of September 26, 2007, regarding the electric infrastructure storm 
hardening plan filed by Florida Power & Light Company WL). The Commission shares your 
interest in identifying and protecting critical infrastructure facilities h m  power outages. Your letter 
has been placed in the correspondence side of the docket file to make it available for interested p d e s  
to review. 

The Commission staff has held a series of informal workshops with FPL and other Florida 
electric utilities and intervenors to review storm hardening plans, identify disputed issues and potential 
areas for stipulation. The fil l  Commission will hear testimony and consider evidence related to the 
storm hardening plans in a formal hearing scheduled to take place October 2-4,2007, Following the 
hearing, the staff will make a recommendation to the Commission on each utility's storm hardening 
plan. The Commission is expected to issue its decision in the form of an Order in late December, 
2007. 

Your interest in this docket is appreciated. Further information about this docket can be 
obtained from the Commission's website at http://www,usc.state.fl.us/. 

Sincerely, 

TJDiKL 
Cc: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 

Director 

CAPITAL CLRCLE OF'FICE CENTER 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, FL 323994850 
An Affirmstivc Action I Equal Opportunih, Employer 

PSC Website: htlp://uMu.Mdapsceom Internet E-mail: rontnrt@pprcalate.llus 
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Mary Macko 

From: Allen, Phil [PALLEN@broward.org] 

Sent: Thursday, September 27,2007 4:40 PM 

To: Office of the Chairman 

Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; Office of Commissioner Skop; Larry 
Harris 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan 
under consideration for approval. 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm Secure 
Plan. FPL established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm season which 
served to highlight the Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 12 counties with 
millions of citizens. The petroleum industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical power to load trucks 
destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- Hollywood International 
Airport and Miami International Airport. There is no viable alternative to supply the region’s petroleum needs if Port 
Everglades is down for a protracted period of time. 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a 
micro and macro level, but more importantly, implement a timely upgradelhardening plan. We believe FPL’s efforts, 
combined with those of industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that Port 
Everglades and its oil industry will encounter extended power outages in anything but the most intense of storms. 

We continue to support FPL’s program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide power 
to critical Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key commercial arteries 
serving a public need during storm recovery. 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C. Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

9/28/2007 



BROWARD EMERQENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY 
201 N.W. 84th Avenue Plantation, Flonda 33324 954-831-3900 FAX 954-382.5805 

September 26,2007 0 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commlssion 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulev 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

1 understand that the 
FPL’s Electric lnfrast 

blic Service Commission is 

facilities” which 

infrastructure fa 
then is directing its initial hard 
have been very pleased wit 

dura tion, 

1 appreciate your favorable consideration of this request. 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -3900. 

If you have any 

Sincerely, 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVWdpm 

Br 
JOSephuS EggelletlCn. Jr Sue Amzburger Kflstin D Jac n E. Rodstrom. Jf Diana Wasserman.RuDln 9 Lols Wexler 



September 26,2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chairman 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
Florida Power and Light’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for 
approval. As the Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida, I strongly 
support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it. Our residents were 
very frustrated by the lengthy storm outages during the 2005 storm season. We 
remain strongly committed to the goal of improving FPL’s electric system so that 
future storms will cause fewer and shorter outages. I believe that FPL’s Plan is 
needed to help achieve that goal, One of the particularly attractive features of 
FPL’s Plan is that it focuses resources in the early years on storm hardening the 
electric system that serves what FPL calls “critical infrastructure facilities”, which 
are facilities that help meet important public health, safety and security needs, 
such as Town Hall and hurricane shelters, as well as the electric system servicing 
the sort of businesses that help our community to get back on its feet after a 
storm. Florida Power and Light should be commended for taking an aggressive 
approach toward helping our citizens cope with the aftermath of storms, and its 
Plan should be approved. 

Sincerely, 

5- skaa&& 
Emma Shoaff 
Mayor 



Mary Macko 

Page 1 of 1 
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From: Jim Bugyis [Jim-Bugyis@smh.com] 

Sent: Monday, October 01, 2007 2:44 PM 
To : Office of Commissioner Skop 

Subject: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

October 1,2007 

Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Skop: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering FPL’s Electric 
Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities at Sarasota Memorial 
Hospital, an acute care facility located in Sarasota, Florida. I strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the 
Commission to approve it. One of the Plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving 
what FPL calls “critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important public health, 
safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, and FPL’s Plan has given a very 
high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. While Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
has backup generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power for an extended 
period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely 
without power. I expect FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care 
facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. Thanks to 
FPL’s current commitment to provide reliable electrical power to our facility we enjoy the comfort utilizing 
our emergency generation system on rare occasions, I would like to continue with the comfort level, and 
believe the Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan would provide that during our most critical times. 

Respectfully yours, 

James Bugyis 

Director of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
Sarasota, Florida 

10/2/2007 



October 1 ,  2007 

Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Skop: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering FPL’s 
Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities 
at Sarasota Memorial Hospital, an acute care facility located in Sarasota, Florida. I 
strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan’s 
primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls “critical 
infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important public health, 
safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, and FPL’s Plan 
has given a very high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. 
While Sarasota Memorial Hospital has backup generation, we never want to have to rely 
upon it as a primary source of power for an extended period following a storm because of 
the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect 
FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care facilities, 
by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. 
Thanks to FPL’s current commitment to provide reliable electrical power to our facility 
we enjoy the comfort utilizing our emergency generation system on rare occasions. I 
would like to continue with the comfort level, and believe the Infrastructure Storm 
Hardening Plan would provide that during our most critical times. 

Respectfully yours, 

James Bugyis 
3 

VDirector of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
Sarasota, Florida F. P.S. C. 

1700 S o u t h  Tamiami Trail Sarasota, Flor ida 34239-3555 
n . .  e l -  nnnn ._....... - -L  - - -  
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State of Florida 

-M - E-M -0- R-A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: October 2, 2007 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE : 

Ann Cole, (.oniinissioii Clerk - PSC, Officc of Commission Clerk 

Lorena A. Hollcy, Assistant to Comniissioncr McMurrian 

Communication Rcceiicd in Docket Nos 070207, 298, 299 and 301-El 
of 2007 Electric Infrdstructure Storm Hardening Plan Filed Pursuant to RUIC 25-  

a*m 
Kc\ IC\\  

This office has received correspondence by e-mail from the following: 
DOCUMENT NO,- / ~ ~ & ~ + ~  

.I ani cs B Lig y i s, S araso t a M em o r i a I tl osp i t al 

The correspondence has not been viewed or considered i n  any way by Commissioner 
McMurrian. Under the terms of the advisory opinion li-om the Commission on Ethics (issucci 
.IiiIy 24, 199 1 as CEO 9 1-3 1 - Ju ly  19, 199 1 ), the following letter does not constitute an ex parte 
communication by virtue of the fact that it was not shown to the Commissioner. B ~ C U S C  i I  is 
not deetned to be an ex parte communication, it  does not require dissemination to parties 
pursuant to the provisions of section 350.042, Florida Statutes. However, in such cases 
Commissioner McMurrian has requested that a copy of the correspondence and this memo be, as 
a matter ofroutine, placed i n  the docket file. 

cc: Mike Cooke, General Counscl 
Advisors to Commissioners 

At t ac ti ni c 11 t 
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Kay Pdsey 

From: Jim Bugyis [Jim-Bugyis@smh com] 

Sent: Monday, October 01, 2007 2 46 PM 

To: Office of Commissioner McMurrian 

Subject: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

October I ,  2007 

(’om niissioticr Katri na 1. McM urrian 
F 1 or i d a P 11 b I i c S e rv i c e Co rii ni i s s i o ti 
2540 Shiiniard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, f-lorida 32300-0850 

Dear C’onim issioncr Mc M urrian : 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is prcscntly considering FPl,’s Elcctric Infrastructure Storm 
Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities at Sarasota Memorial Hospital, an acute care facility 
located i n  Sarasota, Florida. I strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve i t .  One of the Plan’s 
primary focuses is on hardening the elcctric system serving what F P L  calls “critical infrastructure facilities,” which ;ire 
facilities that help meet important public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, 
anti FP1,’s Plan has given ii very high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. While Sarasota 
Memorial tlospital has backup generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary soitrcc of power for an 
extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely without 
power. I expect FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care Fxilities, by helping to 
avoid loss of  offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. Thanks to FPL’s current commitment to 
provide reliablc electrical  OM cr to our I‘dciIity we enjoy the comfort utilizing our emergency generation system on rare 
occasions. I would like to continue with the comfort level, and believe the Infrastructurc Storm Hardening Plan would 
provide that during our most critical times. 

Respectful ly yours, 

.lames Riigyis 

Director of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
S araso t a, F Io r i d a 



State of Florida 

C'APITAI. ('IK('1.E OFFI<'E: CENTER 0 2540 S H W I A R D  O.4K BOI'I.t:\ . A K D  
TAI.I.AHASSEE, F1,ORlDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

~~ ~~~ ~~ 

DATE: October I ,  2007 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Ann ('olc, C'omniission Clerk - PSC', Office of Conimission Clerk 

[,orem A.  Holley, Assistant to C'omniissioner McMuman +w c) 
C'orcspondcnce Received i n  Dockcts 070297, 298, 299, and 301 -E1 

The attached tiienio *as submitted to the Office of the Commission Clerk on Friday, Septcmber 
28, 2007, wi th  instructions to be placed in the correspondence side of the docket file. In 
addition, pleasc place the memo and correspondence in the docket file. 

Thank you. 

Attachment 

cc: Mike Cookc 
Advisors to ('om til issioners 



State of Florida 

C A P l r A l  C IR<  L F Ol-FI< F C F \ I  ER 0 2540 SHI V A R D  0 4 K  BO( I . E V A R D  
T 41 I A H 4 4 4 F L ,  FI O R I D 4  32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: September 28, 2007 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE : 

Ann Cole, Comniission Clerk - PSC, Office of Commission Clerk 

Lorena A.  Holley, Assistant to Commissioner McMurrian 

Coniniiinication Received in Docket Nos. 070297, 298, 299 and -301 -El  .-  Review 
of2007 Electric Infi-astructure Storm IIardening Plan Filed Pursuant to Rule 25- 
6.0342. F.A.C. 

This office has received correspondence by e-mail from thc following: 

Eninia Shoaff, Mayor of  the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida 
1,ori V u n  Kannon, Director, Broward Emergency Management Agency 
Phillip C. Allen. Port Director, Port Everglades 
Dan l,ang, Administrator, I Ialifax Health Medical Center 

The correspondence has not been viewed or considered i n  any  way by Commissioner 
McMurrian. Under the ternis of the advisory opinion from the Commission on Ethics (issued 
Suly 24, 1991 as CEO 91 -31-J~tly 19, 1991), the foliomirig letter does not constitute an ex parte 
communication by t,irtuc of the fact that i t  was not shoum to the Coniniissioner. Because it  is 
not deemed to be an ex parte conimunication, i t  does not require dissemination to parties 
pursuant to the provisions of section 350.042, Florida Statutes. However, in  such cases 
(~'oniniissioner McMurrian has requested that a copy of'the correspondence and this inelno be, as 
;i matter of routine, placed in the correspondence sick of h e  file in this docket. 

cc. Mike Cooke, Gencral Counsel 
Advisors to Comniissioiicrs 

Attach men t 



Kay Posey 

From: 

Sent: 

To : 

Attachments: 

Sonia Greer [SGreer@townofpembrokepark.com] 

Wednesday, September 26, 2007 2 48 PM 
Office of the Chairman, Office of Commissioner McMurrtan, Office of Commissioner Carter, 
Commissioner skop@psc state . u s ,  Larry Harris 

FPL PSC letter-emma doc 

Please review the  attached le t ter  from Emma Shoaff, Mayor of the  Town of Pembroke Park, Florida. 

Thank you. 

9/28/2007 



September 26, 2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
(’hai rman 
Florida Public S e n  ice (’ommission 
2540 Shuniard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear C‘omm i ssioner Edgar: 

1 understand that the Florida Public Service Coinmission is presently considering 
Florida Powei- and Light’s Elec,tric Infrastructure Storm Hardcning Plan for 
approval. As the Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida, 1 strongly 
stipport FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve i t .  Our residents were 
very fiustrated by the lengthy storm outages during the 2005 stomi season. W e  
remain strongly committed to the goal of improving FPL’s electric system so that 
futiit-c stonns \?.ill cause fewer and shorter outages. I believe that FPL’s Plan is 
necded to help achieve that goal. One of the particularly attractive features of 
FPL’s Plan is that i t  focuses resources in the early years 011 stomi hardening the 
clcctric system that serves what FPL calls “critical infrastructurc hcilities”, which 
arc Facilities that help meet important public health, safety and security needs, 
such as Town Hall and humcane shelters, as well as the electric system servicing 
thc sort of businesses that help our community to get back on its feet after a 
stomi. Florida Power and Light should be commended for taking an aggressive 
approach toward helping our citizens cope with the afteniiath of stornis, and its 
Plan should be approved. 

Sincerely, 

Emnia Shoaff 
Mayor 



. Kay Posey 

From: 
Sent: 

To : 

c c :  

Subject: 

Attachments: FPL Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan.pdf 

Maloney, Deborah P [DPMALONEY@broward.org] on behalf of Vunkannon, Lori [LVunkannon@broward org] 

Thursday, September 27, 2007 9 08 AM 

Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

PSC letter supporting FPL's Storm Hardening Plan 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

Please accept the attachcd letter supporting FPL's Electric Infrastructure Stonn Hardening Plaii. 

Deborah P. Maloney 
Division Administrative Assistant 
Broward Emergency Management Agency 
Phone 954-831 -3905 
Fax 954-382-5805 
dpmaloney@broward .org 



The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Chair Edgar 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL's Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. As the Director 
of Emergency Operations for Broward County, I strongly support FPL's Plan and 
urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan's primary focuses is on 
hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls "critical infrastructure 
facilities" which are facilities that help meet important public health, safety ahd 
security needs such as acute care hospitals and 911 centers. FPL has worked 
closely with me and other emergency operation's directors to identify the critical 
infrastructure facilities that are most important to our respective communities and 
then is directing its initial hardening activities specifically toward those facilities. I 
have been very pleased with FPL's cooperation and responsiveness in this 
regard. Frorn an emergency management perspective, there is nothing more 
important during and following a storm than having critical infrastructure facilities 
fully functioning. I expect FPL's Plan to provide substantial benefits during future 
storms by helping to avoid electric outages at those facilities or minimizing their 
duration. 

I appreciate your favorable consideration of this request. If you have any 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -3900. 

Sin cere i y, 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVKId pm 



+ Kay Posey 

From: Allen, Phil [PALLEN@broward.org] 

Sent: Thursday, September 27,2007 4 40 PM 

To: Office of the Chairman 

Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan under 
consideration for approval. 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm Secure Plan. FPL 
established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm season which served to highlight the 
Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 12 counties with millions of citizens. The petroleum 
industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical power to load trucks destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet 
fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- Hollywood International Airport and Miami International Airport. There is no viable 
alternative to supply the region’s petroleum needs if Port Everglades is down for a protracted period of time. 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a micro and macro 
level, but more importantly, implement a timely upgradeihardening plan. We believe FPL’s efforts, combined with those of 
industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that .Port Everglades and its oil industry will encounter 
extended power outages in anything but the most intense of storms. 

We continue to support FPL’s program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide power to critical 
Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key commercial arteries serving a public need 
during storm recovery. 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

9/28/2007 



- Kay Posey 

From: Lang, Dan [Dan.Lang@halifax org] 

Sent: 

To : 

cc: 
Subject: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) doc 

Attachments: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) doc 

Friday, September 28, 2007 10 19 AM 
Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Larry Harris 

Please consider the attached letter of support for hardening the electrical supply to Halifax Medical Center to help ensure power 
during hurricanes and storms. During the hurricanes, we typically will have 500 patients who all depend on us to keep them safe. 
We appreciate your consideration. 



September 28, 2007 

Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar, Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the 
Administrator of Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital, a 487 bed facility and 
Level I1 Trauma Center located in Daytona Beach, Florida. Halifax Hospital was 
the Corporate Champion of the Year for Working Families in Central Florida and 
our Emergency Department is the fourth busiest in the state of Florida. 

I strongly support FPL’s plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the 
plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls 
“critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important 
public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care 
hospitals, and FPL’s plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric 
system serving those hospitals. While Halifax Health Medical Center has backup 
generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power 
for an extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that 
would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect FPL’s plan to 
provide substantial benefits to Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital and other 
acute care facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the 
duration of such outages. 

Since re1 y, 

Dan Lang 
Ad m in ist rato r 
Halifax Health Medical Center 

cc: Commissioner Nancy Argenziano 
Commissioner Matthew M. Carter, I1 
Commissioner Katrina J. McMurrian 
Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
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DOCUMENT NO.Jo2 @ - 0 -& 
DISTRIBUTION: . 

Kimberley Pena 
I - 

From: Ann Cole 

Sent: Monday, October 01,2007 4:35 PM 

To : 
cc: Ann Cole 

Subject: FW: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

Hong Wang; Kimberley Pena 

Please handle as requested by the Chairman’s office. 

-- . 

From: Office of the Chairman 
Sent: Monday, October 01, 2007 3:22 PM 
To: Ann Cole; Tim Devlin 
Subject: FW: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

Ann, Please place in Docket 070297-El. 

Tim, Please handle. 

Sandy 

From: Jim Bugyis [mailto:Jim-Bugyis@smh.com] 
Sent: Monday, October 01, 2007 2:40 PM 
To: Office of the Chairman 
Subject: FPL Storm Hardening Plan 

October 1 , 2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chairwoman 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm 
Hardening Plan for approval. I am the Director of Facilities at Sarasota Memorial Hospital, an acute care facility located 
in Sarasota, Florida. I strongly support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan’s primary 
focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls “critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities 
that help meet important public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care hospitals, and 
FPL’s Plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric system serving those hospitals. While Sarasota 
Memorial Hospital has backup generation, we never want to have to rely upon i t  as a primary source of power for an 
:xtended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that would leave the hospital completely without 

10/1/2007 
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power. I expect FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits to our Hospital and other acute care facilities, by helping to 
avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the duration of such outages. Thanks to FPL’s current commitment to provide 
reliable electrical power to our facility we enjoy the comfort utilizing our emergency generation system on rare 
occasions. I would like to continue with the comfort level, and believe the Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan would 
provide that during our most critical times. 

Respectfully yours, 

James Bugyis 

Director of Facilities 
Sarasota Memorial Hospital 
Sarasota, Florida 

10/1/2007 
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, State of Florida 

DATE: September 28, 2007 

TO: 

FROhl: 

.4nn Cole, Commission Clerk - PS(’. Office of Commissio 

L,orena A.  Holley, Assistant to (’omniissioncr McMun 

RE : Comniiinication Received in t hche t  Yos. 070207. 208. 2‘kfand 301 -El  
01’2007 blcctric Infrastructure Storm I larclcning Plan Filed Pursuant to Rule 25- 
O 0-342, F.A.C. 

Revtcu 

This of’ficc has rccei\,cd correspondence by c - m i  I Ikon1 the following: 

i h n i a  Slioal’l: Mayor of the Town of Pembrohc Park. Florida 
1m-i Vun Kannon. Dircctor, Broward Emergcncq Mimagcmcnt Agency 
Phillip ( ’ .  Allen. Port Director, Port Evcrglactcs 
Dan Ling, Atiininistrator, Halifax Health Medical (’enter 

The corrcspondcncc has not been viewed o r  coiisiilcrcd in m y  way b y  C’omniissioner 
McMitrriaii. Ilndcr the temis of the advisory opinioii from the Commission on Ethics (issued 
.luly 24. 109 I 11s (‘l<O 01 -3 I -July I O ,  IO91 ), the fi)llouing letter docs not constitute an ex parte 
comniunication by virtuo of the fact that i t  \vas not shown to the Coniniissioncr. Because i t  is 
not dccnicd to be an cx parte comniunication. i t  clocs riot require tiisscniination to partics 
piirsiiant to thc pro\’isions of section 350.042. l.:loritia Statutes. llowcver, i n  such cases 
Coniniissioncr McMurrian has reqiiested tha~  ;I copy ol’thc correspondence and this iiicnio bc, as 
;I niattcr ol’routinc. placed in the correspondcncc side of’rhc lilc i n  this docket. 

cc: Mikc (‘ookc. Gcncral Counsel 
Advisors to (‘om ni issioners 

Altachnicnl 



Kay Pocoey 

From: Sonia Greer [SGreer@townofpembrokepark.com] 

Sent: 
To : 

Attachments: FPL PSC letter-emma.doc 

Wednesday, September 26,2007 2:48 PM 

Office of the Chairman; Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; 
C om m ission er . s ko p @ psc . s t a te . .us; Larry Harris 

Please review the attached le t ter  f rom Emma Shoaff, Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida 

Thank you 



Scptctiibcr 26. 2007 

Tlic I tonorable l.isa P o l a k  Edgar 
('11 ai rtnan 
is' lo t i  da Pub I ic Scr\.i cc ( 'omm i ssi o ti 
2540 Sh Limard O a k  Bou Ici,ard 
'1 ';I I I ah ;i ssc e. F Io r i d ;i 3 2 3 9- (1 8 5 0 

1 >car 'o ti1 ni i ss t otic r 1: ti gar: 

1 titiclcrstand that tlic Florida Public Scrvicc Cotnmissioii is prcsctitlq, considering 
Florida Powcr a i d  L .ight's Electric Infrastructiirc Stomi 1 Iardening Plan lbr  
;ippro\.al. As the M a y o r  o f  the Town of Pctiibrokc Park,  Florida, 1 strongly 
support FPL's f'lati m c i  urge the Commission to approve i t .  Oiii- residents wcrc 
\.'cry litistriitetl h y  tlic lengthy stonn outages during the 2005 storni sciison. We 
rcni;iin strongly coniiiiittcd to the goal of  iiiipro\~ing FPl.'s electric systcni so that 
t\ittirc s t o n i i s  nil1 c;iiisc li'bcr and shorter outagcs. I hclic\c tha t  FPI 's  I'lm is 
ticctlcd to help ;tcliic\ c t h a t  goal. One of' thc particularly iittracti\'c leatiires of 
FP1,'s Plan is tha t  i t  Iixiiscs rcsoiirccs in the early years oti storni limlctiing tlic 
electric systcni that sen  cs what PPI, calls "critical iiihstructiirc liicilities", \\ hicli 
iirc l.acilitics that Iiclp meet iniportant piiblic health, salkty atid security iicccis. 
siich as 'fown I i a l l  and Iitirricanc shclters. as well as tlic clcctric system scrvicing 
tlic sort of' businesses that help our commiinity to get back on its r'cct iificr ;I 

storni. f'lorida Po~vcr and Light should be conimcndcd I i J r  taking an aggressive 
approach toward helping our cit ixns cope u.ith t l ic alicrmath or' stot-111s. :inti its 
Plan slioiild be iippro\,cd. 

Si iiccrcl y, 

1 ; 111 111;i s I1 oa 11' 
M a y o r  



Kay Posey 

From: 
Sent: 

To : 

cc:  

Subject: 

Attachments: FPL Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan pdf 

Maloney, Deborah P [DPMALONEY@broward org] on behalf of Vunkannon, Lori [LVunkannon@broward org] 

Thursday, September 27, 2007 9 08 AM 

Office of the Chairman 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of Commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

PSC letter supporting FPL’s Storm Hardening Plan 

~ Dear (’hair Edgar: 

’ Plcasc accept thc attachcd lctter siipporliiig FPL.’s Electric lnfrastructurc Storm Hardening P1,tii. 

Deborah P Maloney 
Division Administrative Assistant 
Broward Emergency Management Agency 
Phone 954-831 -3905 
Fax 9 54 - 38 2 - 580 5 
dpmaloney@broward org 

d 

’‘ 

t 



The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Conimissiori is presently considering 
FPL's Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. As the Director 
of Emerqency Operations for Broward County, I strongly support FPL's Plan and 
urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan's prirnary focuses is otl 
hardoninij thc: electric system serving what FPL calls "critical infrastrircture 
facilities" 'which are facilities that help meet important public health, safety and 
security needs such as acute care hospitals and 911 centers. FPL has worked 
closely with me and other emergency operation's directors to identify the critical 
infrastructure facilities that are most important to our respective communities and 
then is directing its initial hardening activities specifically toward those facilities. I 
have heen very pleased with FPL's cooperation and responsiveness in this 
reyard Frorn an emergency management perspective, there is nothing more 
importarit during arid following a storm than having critical infrastructure facilities 
fully functioning. I expect FPL's Plan to provide substantial benefits during future 
storms b y  helping to avoid electric outages at those facilities or minimizing their 
dura t ioi). 

I apprecmte your favorable consideration of this request If yo11 have atiy 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -3900 

Sincerely, 
> / 

,' 
J' . 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVKid p I 11 



Kay Rosey 

From: Allen, Phil [PALLENQbroward org] 

Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2007 4 40 PM 

To: Office of the Chairman 

Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian, Office of commissioner Carter, Office of Commissioner Skop, Larry Harris 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan under 
consideration for approval. 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm Secure Plan. FPL 
established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm season which served to highlight the 
Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 12 counties with millions of citizens. The petroleum 
industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical power to load trucks destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet 
fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- Hollywood International Airport and Miami International Airport. There is no viable 
alternative to supply the region’s petroleum needs if Port Everglades is down for a protracted period of time. 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a micro and macro 
level, but more importantly, implement a timely upgradeihardening plan. We believe FPL’s efforts, combined with those of 
industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that Port Everglades and its oil industry will encounter 
extended power outages in anything but the most intense of storms. 

We continue to support FPL’s program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide power to critical 
Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key commercial arteries serving a public need 
during storm recovery. 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C. Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

0 28 2007 



Kay Pc'sey 

From: Lang, Dan [Dan.Lang@halifax.org] 

Sent: 

To: Office of the Chairman 

cc: 

Subject: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2).doc 

Attachments: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2).doc 

Friday, September 28, 2007 10:19 AM 

Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; Larry Harris 

Please consider the attached letter of support for hardening the electrical supply to Halifax Medical Center to help ensure power 
during hurricanes and storms. During the hurricanes, we typically will have 500 patients who all depend on us to keep them safe. 
We appreciate your consideration. 



September 28, 2007 

Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar, Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee. Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the 
Administrator of Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital, a 487 bed facility and 
Level II Trauma Center located in Daytona Beach, Florida. Halifax Hospital was 
the Corporate Champion of the Year for Working Families in Central Florida and 
our Emergency Department is the fourth busiest in the state of Florida. 

I strongly support FPL’s plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the 
plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls 
“critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important 
public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care 
hospitals, and FPL’s plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric 
system serving those hospitals. While Halifax Health Medical Center has backup 
generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power 
for an extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that 
would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect FPL’s plan to 
provide substantial benefits to Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital and other 
acute care facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the 
duration of such outages. 

Since re1 y , 

Dan Lang 
Administrator 
Halifax Health Medical Center 

cc: Commissioner Nancy Argenziano 
Commissioner Matthew M. Carter, II 
Commissioner Katrina J. McMurrian 
Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
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Ann Cole 
__II 

From: Ann Cole 

Sent: 

To: 
Subject: RE: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2).doc 

Friday, September 28, 2007 12:04 PM 

Office of the Chairman; Tim Devlin 

FPSC, CLK - 

DOCUMENTNO. 
DISTRIBUTION: 

Thank you. This will be placed on the correspondence side of Docket No. 070297-El today. 

From: Office of the Chairman 
Sent: Friday, September 28, 2007 11:36 AM 
To: Ann Cole; Tim Devlin 
Subject: FW: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2).doc 

Another letter for handling and inclusion in Docket 070297-El. 

From: Lang, Dan [mailto:Dan.Lang@halifax.org] 
Sent: Friday, September 28,2007 10:19 AM 
To: Office of the Chairman 
Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; Larry Harris 
Subject: HalifaxHospitalLetter (2) .doc 

Please consider the attached letter of support for hardening the electrical supply to Halifax Medical Center to 
help ensure power during hurricanes and storms. During the hurricanes, we typically will have 500 patients who 
all depend on us to keep them safe. We appreciate your consideration. 

912 812007 



September 28,2007 

Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar, Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. I am the 
Administrator of Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital, a 487 bed facility and 
Level II Trauma Center located in Daytona Beach, Florida. Halifax Hospital was 
the Corporate Champion of the Year for Working Families in Central Florida and 
our Emergency Department is the fourth busiest in the state of Florida. 

I strongly support FPL‘s plan and urge the Commission to approve it. One of the 
plan’s primary focuses is on hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls 
“critical infrastructure facilities,” which are facilities that help meet important 
public health, safety and security needs. Of course, this includes acute care 
hospitals, and FPL’s plan has given a very high priority to hardening the electric 
system serving those hospitals. While Halifax Health Medical Center has backup 
generation, we never want to have to rely upon it as a primary source of power 
for an extended period following a storm because of the risk of a breakdown that 
would leave the hospital completely without power. I expect FPL’s plan to 
provide substantial benefits to Halifax Health Medical Center Hospital and other 
acute care facilities, by helping to avoid loss of offsite power or minimizing the 
duration of such outages. 

Sincerely, 

Dan Lang 
Administrator 
Halifax Health Medical Center 

cc: Commissioner Nancy Argenziano 
Commissioner Matthew M. Carter, II 
Commissioner Katrina J. McMurrian 
Commissioner Nathan A. Skop 
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DOCUMENTNO. 10a~ci -0 3. 
DISTRIBUTION: 

From: Ann Cole 

Sent: 
To: Office of the Chairman 

Subject: RE: 

Friday, September 28, 2007 10:22 AM 

This will be placed in correspondence today. 

From: Office of the Chairman 
Sent: Friday, September 28, 2007 8:17 AM 
To: Ann Cole; Tim Devlin 
Subject: FW: 

Ann, Please place a copy on the correspondence side of Docket 070297-El. 
Tim, Please respond olblo the Chairman. 

Thanks, 

s*s- 
Scheduling Coordinator 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
Telephone: (850) 413-6008 
Fax: (850) 41 3-6009 

From: Allen, Phil [mailto:PALLEN@broward.org] 
Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2007 4:40 PM 
To: Office of the Chairman 
Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; Office of Commissioner Skop; Larry Harris 
Subject: 

We understand that the Florida Public Service commission has FPL’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening 
Plan under consideration for approval. 

As you are aware, Port Everglades was one of the first locations hardened by FPL in 2006 under their Storm 
Secure Plan. FPL established the Port as a priority as a result of difficulties encountered during the 2005 storm 
season which served to highlight the Port’s importance as the petroleum supplier to a broad region consisting of 
12 counties with millions of citizens. The petroleum industry at Port Everglades is highly dependent on electrical 
power to load trucks destined for retail gasoline stations and pump jet fuel by pipeline to both Fort Lauderdale- 
Hollywood International Airport and Miami International Airport. There is no viable alternative to supply the 
region’s petroleum needs if Port Everglades is down for a protracted period of time. 

The Port was pleased with FPL’s initiative and efforts to correctly identify critical infrastructure facilities on both a 
micro and macro level, but more importantly, implement a timely upgrade/hardening plan. We believe FPL’s 
efforts, combined with those of industry, local, state and federal governments, have reduced the likelihood that 
Port Everglades and its oil industry will encounter extended power outages in anything but the most intense of 
storms. 

912 812 007 
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We continue to support FPL's program which focuses on identifying and hardening their systems which provide 
power to critical Florida infrastructure such as hospitals, government facilities, seaports, airports and key 
commercial arteries serving a public need during storm recovery. 

Sincerely, 

Phillip C. Allen 
Port Director, Port Everglades 
Broward County, Florida 

912 812 007 
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FF'SC, CLK - CORRESPO 
0 Administrative Paies  cbncnnner 
DOCUWNT NO. 
DISTRIBUTION: 

From: Ann Cole 
Sent: 
To: 

Thursday, September 27,2007 3:54 PM 
Office of the Chairman; Tim Devlin 

Subject: RE: PSC letter supporting FPL's Storm Hardening Plan 

Thank you for this information, which will be placed on the correspondence side of Docket No. 070297- 
El. 

-" __ __ . 

From: Office of the Chairman 
Sent: Thursday, September 27,2007 2:36 PM 
To: Ann Cole; Tim Devlin 
Subject: MI: PSC letter supporting FPL's Storm Hardening Plan 

Ann, Please place in the correspondence side of Docket 070297-El 

Tim, Please respond olblo the Chairman 

Thanks 

sanccysinrmae 
Scheduling Coordinator 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
Telephone: (850) 41 38008 
Fax: (850) 413-6009 

From: Maloney, Deborah P. [mailto:DPMALONN@bravard.org] On Behalf Of Vunkannon, Lori 
Sent: Thursday, September 27,2007 9:08 AM 
To: Office of the Chairman 
Cc: Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; Office of Commissioner Skop; 
Larry Harris 
Subject: PSC letter supporting FPL's Storm Hardening Plan 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

Please accept the attached letter supporting FPL's Electric Idrastructure Storm Hardening Plan. 

Deborah P. Maloney 
Division Administrative Assistant 
Broward Emergency Management Agency 
Phone 954-831-3905 
Fax w-382-5805 
dpmaloney@broward.org 

9/27/2007 



BROWARD EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY 
201 N.W. 64tn Avenue - Phntatlon. FMnda 33324 954-831-3900 FAX 954-362-5805 

September 26,2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Baulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

07.0256 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL's Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. As the Director 
of Emergency Operations for Broward County, I strongly support FPL's Plan and 
urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan's primary focuses is on 
hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls "critical infrastructure 
facilities" which are facilities that help meet Important public health, safety and 
security needs such as acute care hospitals and 91 1 centers. FPL has worked 
closely with me and other emergency operation's directors to identify the critical 
infrastructure facilities that are most important to our respective communities and 
then is directing its initial hardening activities specifically toward those facilities. I 
have been very pleased with FPL's cooperation and responsiveness in this 
regard. From an emergency management perspective, there is nothing more 
important during and following a storm than having critical infrastructure facilities 
fully functioning. I expect FPL's Plan to provide substantial benefits during future 
storms by helping to avoid electric outages at those facilities or minimizing their 
duration. 

I appreciate your favorable consideration of this request. 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831-3900. 

Sincerely, 

If you have any 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVWdpm 

Bmward County Board of County Commlsslonen 

www broward orgldlsaster 
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BROWARD EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY 
201 N.W. 84th Avenue Plantation, Florida 33324 954-831-3900 FAX 954-382-5805 

September 26, 2007 07.025 6 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chair 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Chair Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
FPL‘s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for approval. As the Director 
of Emergency Operations for Broward County, I strongly support FPL’s Plan and 
urge the Commission to approve it. One of the Plan’s primary focuses is on 
hardening the electric system serving what FPL calls “critical infrastructure 
facilities” which are facilities that help meet important public health, safety and 
security needs such as acute care hospitals and 911 centers. FPL has worked 
closely with me and other emergency operation’s directors to identify the critical 
infrastructure facilities that are most important to our respective communities and 
then is directing its initial hardening activities specifically toward those facilities. I 
have been very pleased with FPL’s cooperation and responsiveness in this 
regard. From an emergency management perspective, there is nothing more 
important during and following a storm than having critical infrastructure facilities 
fully functioning. I expect FPL’s Plan to provide substantial benefits during future 
storms by helping to avoid electric outages at those facilities or minimizing their 
duration. 

I appreciate your favorable consideration of this request. 
additional questions or concerns please contact me at 954-831 -3900. 

If you have any 

Sincerely, 

Lori Vun Kannon 
Director 

LVWdpm 

Broward County Roard of County Commissioners 

www. hroward.org/disaster 
Josephus Eygeltetlon. Jr * Sue Gtin?bOrWr Krlstln D Jaccts Ken Keechl Ilene Lieberman Stacy RlttCf John E Rodstrom. Jr Diana Wasserman.Rubln LOIS Wexler 
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Ann Cole 

From: Ann Cole 

Sent: 
To: Office of the Chairman 

cc: Tim Devlin 

Subject: RE: Docket 070297-El Correspondence 

Thursday, September 27, 2007 8:21 AM 

Thank you for this information, which will be placed on the correspondence side of Docket 070297-El. 

From: Office of the Chairman 
Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2007 7:47 AM 
To: Ann Cole; Tim Devlin 
Subject: MI: 

Ann, Please place on correspondence side of Docket 070297-El. 

Tim, Please provide appropriate response o/b/o the Chairman. 

Thanks, 

Scheduling Coordinator 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
Telephone: (850) 413-6008 
Fax: (850) 41 3-6009 

From: Sonia Greer [mailto:SGreer@townofpembrokepark.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2007 2:48 PM 
To: Office of the Chairman; Office of Commissioner McMurrian; Office of Commissioner Carter; 
Commissioner.skop@psc.state.. us; Larry Harris 
Su bject: 

Please review the attached le t ter  f r o m  Emma Shoaff, Mayor o f  the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida. 

Thank you. 

912 712007 



September 26,2007 

The Honorable Lisa Polak Edgar 
Chairman 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Commissioner Edgar: 

I understand that the Florida Public Service Commission is presently considering 
Florida Power and Light’s Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan for 
approval. As the Mayor of the Town of Pembroke Park, Florida, I strongly 
support FPL’s Plan and urge the Commission to approve it. Our residents were 
very frustrated by the lengthy storm outages during the 2005 storm season. We 
remain strongly committed to the goal of improving FPL’s electric system so that 
future storms will cause fewer and shorter outages. I believe that FPL’s Plan is 
needed to help achieve that goal. One of the particularly attractive features of 
FPL’s Plan is that it focuses resources in the early years on storm hardening the 
electric system that serves what FPL calls “critical infrastructure facilities”, which 
are facilities that help meet important public health, safety and security needs, 
such as Town Hall and hurricane shelters, as well as the electric system servicing 
the sort of businesses that help our community to get back on its feet after a 
storm. Florida Power and Light should be commended for taking an aggressive 
approach toward helping our citizens cope with the aftermath of storms, and its 
Plan should be approved. 

Sincerely, 

s- s w  
Emma Shoaff 
Mayor 




